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A Muncy Creek Township Supervisors Regular Meeting was held at the Township building on 

Monday, June 20, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting was called to order by chairman, Gary 

Phillips followed by the pledge of allegiance.  The following were present: 

 

 

 Members: Gary Phillips, Daniel DeMuro Sr., Daniel Whitmoyer 

 

 Others: Mike Wiley, Larry Hoose, Roger Bachle, Bill Titus, Cindy & Eric 

Newcomer, Teri Snyder, Logan Laidacker, Cari Buck 

 

Public Comment was called for.  There were no comments. 

 

A motion was made by D. Whitmoyer, seconded by D. DeMuro to waive the reading of the 

minutes from the May 16, 2022 Supervisor’s Regular Meeting and approve the minutes from 

the May 16, 2022 Supervisors Regular Meeting as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by D. Whitmoyer, seconded by D. DeMuro to receive the Sewer Authority 

minutes from the April 27, 2022 meeting as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by D. Whitmoyer, seconded by D. DeMuro to receive the WBRA minutes 

from the May 11, 2022 meeting as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

Road Master Report – Business as usual.   

 

A motion was made by D. Whitmoyer, seconded by D. DeMuro to approve the low bid from 

HRI for Paving.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by D. Whitmoyer, seconded by D. DeMuro to approve the low bid from 

Russell Standard for Modified Seal Coat & Fog Seal.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by D. Whitmoyer, seconded by D. DeMuro to approve the low bid from 

DeAngelo Contracting for Line Painting.  Motion carried. 

 

All of the above have been reviewed by the Roadmaster and the township’s PennDOT 

representative.  

 

Code Inspections Report – April report received.  C. Newcomer let the township know that she 

noticed construction at a commercial building on John Brady Drive, and wondered if they went 

through land development.  She also mentioned the fill on North Main Street at the property of 

Bob Shaffer. 

 

Fire Company Report – May report received.  Logan mentioned that the building would be 

starting soon, stormwater is set to be completed by the end of summer.  The board was reviewing 

the estimates submitted from the fire company and wanted to know which water line estimate they 

were going with?  Logan was not sure and would have to check with Scott Delany and get back to 

us. 
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A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to release the first phase of the 

funds for the MAVFC’s new building stormwater, as budgeted, in the amount of $13,340.00 (Inv. 

#: PO#4099-DRAW APP#1).  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to have Code Inspections, Inc. 

and the township solicitor enforce stormwater management on the property where 

Driveway’s Express is located on 405.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. DeMuro to authorize advertising the 

stormwater proposed ordinance #22-52 for action at the July BOS meeting.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to approve the donation, as 

budgeted, to the Muncy Area Pool Association for $1,000.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to follow Township Engineer, Dan 

Vassallo’s recommendation in regards to Mr. Robert Montgomery’s stormwater waiver 

request letter.  In an e-mail dated 6/13/22 Mr. Vassallo reviewed the waiver request and permit, 

and recommended granting the waiver as long as any increase in stormwater flows is controlled 

by installed BMP’s.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to follow Township Engineer, Dan 

Vassallo’s recommendation in regards to Mr. & Mrs. Dean Snyder’s stormwater waiver 

request letter.  In an e-mail dated 6/13/22 Mr. Vassallo reviewed the waiver request and permit, 

and recommended granting the waiver as long as any increase in stormwater flows is controlled 

by installed BMP’s, possibly connecting into the existing stormwater basin that he believes was 

installed when the dwelling was constructed.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to approve the purchase and 

installation of new playground equipment at Kiess Park.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. DeMuro to approve the quote from 

DIRSolutions for the township camera system, adding the PTZ upgrade, total of $4,485.96.  

Motion carried. 

 

Regarding Eric Newcomer’s request for a microphone to record township meetings, the board 

stated that the public can record the meetings, but they need to provide their own equipment. 

 

Public comments:   

 

C. Newcomer asked where the money is going for paving, seal coat and line painting?  G. Phillips 

provided details and costs.  She also asked if Rich Opp’s property on Lowe Drive was being paved 

as part of this? 

 

E. Newcomer mentioned the issues with the website recently, has this been an issue, his concern 

is that the township has a website that isn’t being used. 

 

C. Newcomer wanted to know if the township was done with adding to the website?  Do you have 

a list of items to add to the website that you are “ticking” off? 
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C. Newcomer regarding the money for the fire company, where is it from?  Is there an agreement? 

 

R. Bachle wanted to bring to the townships attention that Turkey Bottom Road is having a drainage 

issue, and needs to be graded, also the ditch is full and needs to be cleaned. 

 

T. Snyder said they fire company should get their commitments from municipalities in writing. 

 

C. Newcomer wanted to know if the financial statements had been received by the township from 

the fire company regarding where the donated funds were being spent?  She said the fire company 

opened a separate account years ago. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer, to adjourn the meeting at 

approximately 8:00 p.m.  Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Cari Buck, Township Secretary  


